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Minutes of the Trust Board Meeting

Tuesday 30 March 2010

Philip Constable Board Room

	Present:
	Mrs Naaz Coker (NC)
	Chair

	
	Mr David Astley (DA)
	Chief Executive

	
	Mr Mike Bailey (MB)
	Deputy Chief Executive & Medical Director

	
	Mr Richard Eley (RE)
	Director of Finance

	
	Ms Emma Gilthorpe (EG)
	Non Executive Director

	
	Dr Ros Given-Wilson (RGW)
	Medical Director

	
	Dr Graham Hibbert (GH)
	Non Executive Director

	
	Mr Patrick Mitchell (PMi)
	Chief Operating Officer

	
	Professor Sean Hilton (SH)
	Non Executive Director

	
	Mr Paul Murphy (PM)
	Non Executive Director

	
	Mr Michael Rappolt (MR)
	Non Executive Director

	
	Mrs Alison Robertson (AR)
	Director of Nursing

	
	
	

	In Attendance:
	Mr Neal Deans (ND)
	Director of Estates & Facilities

	
	Mr Peter Jenkinson (PJ)
	Trust Board Secretary

	
	Mr J-P Moser (JP)
	Director of Communications

	
	Mrs Sally Storey (SS)
	Interim Director of Human Resources

	
	Mr Alan Thorne (AT)
	Director of Transformation

	
	
	

	
	Mrs Denise Richings (DR)
	Assistant Board Secretary

	
	
	

	Apologies
	Dr Trudi Kemp (TK)
	Director of Strategic Development

	
	Ms Moira Nangle (MN)
	Associate Non Executive Director


	
	
	ACTION

	10.13
	Chair’s Opening Remarks

Nineteen members of the public/staff were present during the meeting.  The Chair reminded those present that this was a Board meeting in public, and not a public meeting.  Those present would be given the opportunity to ask questions on agenda items at the end of the meeting, however questions from the public would be received following individual clinical team presentations.

The Chair thanked Paul Murphy for his support over the last three years as Vice Chair.  The Chair welcomed Emma Gilthorpe as the new Vice Chair from 1 April 2010.
	

	
	
	

	10.14
	Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.
	

	
	
	

	10.15
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING – TB(M)(10)1

The Minutes were accepted as a correct record of the meeting held on 26 January 2010 following the amendment to correct the surname of M Squires.
	

	
	
	

	10.15.1
	Board Action Plan – TB(10)17

The Board action plan was reviewed and updated.


	

	10.16
	MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
	

	
	There were no additional matters arising for discussion.
	

	10.17
	General Items for review, discussion or approval
	

	
	
	

	10.17.1
	Chief Executive Report - TB(10)18 - D Astley
D Astley presented the report and expressed the deep regret amongst all staff involved around the death of K Gorny and hard lessons have been learnt for the organisation.  This case has recently resulted in media interest and is under investigation, however this was an isolated event and patient safety is taken very seriously at St Georges.  There were no further questions arising from the report.

N Coker expressed the Boards deepest sympathy to the family and relatives of K Gorny.  Although the Trust has many positive outcomes, it is extremely sad when an avoidable sad case occurs.  The Board is learning from this case and are very sorry for the circumstances around the death of K Gorny.
	

	
	
	

	10.17.2
	Board Codes of Conduct - TB(10)19 - P Jenkinson
The Board reaffirmed their annual commitment to the Board ‘Code of Conduct and Accountability which incorporates the Nolan Principles.
	

	
	
	

	10.17.3
	Register of Interests - TB(10)20 - P Jenkinson
P Jenkinson presented the revised register that is reviewed on an annual basis.  A number of further changes were noted; therefore the register will be revised and re-dated to the 31 March 2010 as agreed by the Board.
	P Jenkinson

	
	
	

	10.17.4
	Update on iCLIP - P Mitchell
P Mitchell thanked the iCLIP team, all staff involved, BT and LPfIT for successfully implementing iCLIP.  The planned deployment programme has gone very well, with only 36 patients having to be manually transferred to the new system; this was a result of the good quality of work related to the data migration.  A number of trained floorwalkers are currently working throughout the Trust to assist with any local issues.  There will be a number of issues to address over the next few weeks whilst staff get used to the new system.  The key to the future success of iCLIP is to ensure continued good data input, the data quality is being tested on a 24/7 basis every morning.

The Board congratulated and thanked the iCLIP team and staff for the successful deployment and for the additional and weekend hours that have been worked to achieve this.  M Rappolt reported that BT and London SHA have also expressed their satisfaction and have commented that this has been the soundest deployment they had seen so far which is a good endorsement for the Trust.  G Hibbert echoed the congratulations, as this has been a huge achievement, it is now important to remove old systems to avoid confusion.  P Mitchell reported the old system has been turned off, however is in an archive state so that data can be recovered if necessary for a limited period.
	

	
	
	

	10.17.5
	Divisional presentation – Medicine division: Improving the Geriatric Patient Pathway
Dr J Coles, Care Group Lead and L Terry, Matron gave a presentation which gave a background and outlined the work done and process changes within geriatric medicine over the last few months on reducing length of stay and improving the patient pathway and patient care.  The work came from the Transformation ‘length of stay’ project where benchmarking was carried out against other comparable trusts and opportunities were seen for reducing length of stay in a number of areas of the Trust.

The agreed aims of the project were to improve the pathway for older patients as they come through the Trust, changes would only be made if they maintained or improved the quality of care for the patients and to deliver the equivalent of 10 beds through improved efficiency within Geriatric Medicine.  It was noted that all staff within the service have been fully engaged with achieving the common goal.

N Coker sought clarification on the top two benefits for patients as a result of the changes.  J Coles confirmed, firstly all the staff on the ward know at what stage of care each individual patient is receiving.  The same information is given to all ward staff so that everyone is working together with the patient towards the same outcome.  Secondly, the team work together to ensure the patient pathway is efficient resulting in a smooth non-delayed discharge.  It was noted that there had been a reduction in complaints.  

N Coker asked if this approach could be recommended to other medical specialities.  J Coles reported that there were lessons which could be learnt across the Trust, i.e. all staff writing in the same set of notes improves communications, however geriatric medicine do have a more complex discharge planning process which differs from others areas.

E Gilthorpe thanked the team for their dedication and the successful changes, clarification sought on where the Trust is now placed against benchmarking data since 2008.  It was noted that the Trust is now better than average compared similar inner city teaching hospitals.  A Robertson reported that relatives would be encouraged to use carers’ passports as a vehicle to ask questions if they are not available to meet with the multidisciplinary teams.

P Mitchell reported that he is the lead director working on issues around older people and the way forward and current developments.  He is working closely with the Director of Social Services in Wandsworth and the Director of Strategy in the PCT.

M Squires felt the key issue was not to keep elderly people in an acute hospital setting when they should be in an intermediate care setting or at home and he congratulated the interdisciplinary approach in the hospital and recommended the same approach outside of the hospital so that all services work together.  M Squires raised concern around geriatric bed closures.  J Coles updated on the bed reconfiguration from 1 April 2010 and how ten of the current geriatric medicine beds will be used for other geriatric services such as geriatric orthopaedic beds following surgical procedures.

The Board thanked the team for the successful turnaround and agreed they were a role model for the rest of the organisation to follow.
	

	
	
	

	10.17.6
	Pandemic Flu Debrief Report - TB(10)21 - P Mitchell
P Mitchell presented the report that had been required by the Department of Health, this was a joint report with the PCT that fed back on how well both the NHS and non-NHS organisations had worked together and overall, the Trust had received a green indicator for the Pandemic plan.  Overall, the Trust did well and responded well, received positive feedback from NHS London and lessons learnt are now being put into future business continuity planning.  It was noted that the Board had also been briefed on a regular basis and it was agreed that this had been managed well.  S Hilton sought clarification on the number of patients admitted, the age profile and how many were admitted to intensive care and their outcomes.  It was agreed that the Finance Committee would look at the marginal and dedicated costs.
	P Mitchell

R Eley

	10.17.7
	One-Team Presentation - A Thorne
A Thorne and J Pilgrim presented an update on the One Team @ St Georges project that included the roots and aims of the project, progress to date and challenges for the future, the presentation also included a video clip that showed the positive impact of the project on staff.

P Murphy agreed this was a good program and would like to see the impact on the patient experience; he suggested a pilot in one area that could measure the difference in terms of the employment engagement study and the patient experience to prove the program works and is consistent.  It was suggested to pilot the study in the portering department where there are currently extensive changes as they are a key group of staff to help speed up the patient journey and improving productivity.
	A Thorne

N Deans

	
	
	

	10.18
	Quality and Patient Safety
	

	
	
	

	10.18.1
	Report from the Director of Nursing - TB(10)22 - A Robertson
A Robertson presented the report and outlined the key developments around the organisation that do have an impact on the quality, safety and the patient experience.  Improvements to nurse recruitment were noted, the report also included performance against infection control targets that remain below trajectory.
The Board accepted the report and assurances
	

	
	
	

	10.18.2
	Same Sex Accommodation – Declaration of Compliance - TB(10)23- A Robertson
A Robertson presented the report, declaration of compliance and Trust checklist.  It was noted that the Trust has undergone a review by the DoH and SHA and feedback and suggestions for the future had been received and the action plan will be placed on the website.  It was noted that the SHA and Acute Commissioning Unit were both supportive of the declaration of compliance.

The Board accepted the report, recommendations and assurances and agreed to sign off the declaration of compliance.
	

	
	
	

	10.18.3
	Mid Staffs – Lessons Learnt - TB(10)24 - A Robertson
A Robertson presented the update against actions presented in July 2009 to the Board following the publication of the HCC report on Mid Staffordshire and asked the Board to consider the Trust’s position in relation to the recommendations from the independent inquiry published in February 2010.

It was noted that the Board would review the recommendations further at their next Strategy day and review our own systems and processes to ensure that areas of risk concern can be identified, escalated and dealt with promptly.
The Board will review the recommendations further at their next Strategy meeting
	

	
	
	

	10.18.4
	‘Ward to Board’ Metrics - A Robertson
L Smith gave a presentation around the work and scorecard that has been developed by a group of Matrons.  The scorecard looks at a range of indicators including the patient experience, infection control, nutrition, staffing, incident reporting and a free text box for good news items or any ward initiatives.  The tool will allow us to identify any areas of concern that may require extra support 
It was suggested to add a RAG rating to the scorecard that would identify focus areas and also incorporate some additional features.  It was agreed to add exception reports in the free text of any particular items of note/concern.  It was noted that the scorecard could connect into iClip in the future and be developed and expanded further.

It was noted that this scorecard works with the productive ward and is not a separate exercise.

It was noted that the reporting mechanism within the organisation is being reviewed and the reporting of this scorecard needs to be fitted into the Governance structure across the organisation.  The scorecard should also incorporate looking at analysis, themes and trends.  P Jenkinson and A Robertson to discuss further.
	A Robertson

A Robertson
P Jenkinson

	
	
	

	10.18.5
	Adult Safeguarding – Annual Report - TB(10)25 - A Robertson
A Robertson presented the annual report which provided assurance that the Trust takes the issues of safeguarding very seriously and that there is support in place to ensure the trust responds appropriately to alerts that are raised.

It was noted that there has been an increase in the number of alerts as awareness is increasing which is a positive sign.  However, it is important that such alerts are investigated thoroughly so that actions can be taken to prevent such occurrences from happening again.
It was noted that Safeguarding Adults has now become part of the CQC registration requirements.
Best wishes and thanks were sent to S Cooper on her retirement.  Interim arrangements will be put in place.
The report was commended to the Board
	

	
	
	

	10.19
	STRATEGIC ISSUES
	

	
	
	

	10.19.1
	Annual corporate objectives 2010/11 - TB(10)26 - T Kemp
D Astley presented the objectives that had been refreshed in the light of the strategic changes facing the Trust particularly around the potential integration with Community Services.  It was noted that the metrics around the objectives would continually need to be developed.

The following comments were received and discussed:

· Discussion took place around 20% of the staff reporting abuse and that target should be zero.  S Storey reported that the percentage has been decreasing, however this figure includes all aspects of bullying whether by staff, patients and visitors to the Trust.  It was agreed that the objective would be reviewed again as the Trust has a zero tolerance to bullying and there must be a challenging internal target.

· Assurance was sought that there is an up to date plan for replacing key items of medical equipment.  R Given Wilson reported there is a rolling replacement program for minor equipment, the capital programme covers major equipment and there is a planned replacement programme.  It was agreed that a summary of the details would be reviewed by the Finance Committee with the Estates Strategy.
· P Murphy sought assurance that the monthly performance scorecard captures all the actions in the annual objectives.  It was noted that 5 year objectives will be reported quarterly, annual objectives to be reported monthly.
· S Hilton reported that the University would like to have more input into the Education and Research objective so that the joint strategy is reflected.
The Board approved the objectives as work in progress as they were not complete.
	S Storey

N Deans

P Mitchell

	
	
	

	10.19.2
	Financial plan/Business Strategy 2010/11 - TB(10)27 - R Eley
R Eley presented the plan for approval, it was noted that the Finance Committee has discussed this in detail.  The report outlined the significant financial challenges for 2010/11 that are set out in the Business Plan together with the way that the Trust intends to meet them.  The main proposals and features of the Business Plan were presented together with the key risks during the financial year.  It was noted that there was a correction to the Workforce Plan on page 20.

The Board approved the plan as presented.
	

	
	
	

	10.20
	GOVERNANCE
	

	
	
	

	10.20.1
	Trust Performance report months 2010/11- TB(10)28 - P Mitchell
P Mitchell presented the headlines from the report.  The issues around the Urology cancer target were noted.  All other major metrics should meet the required targets.

It was noted there were a number of ‘to be confirmed’ targets within the scorecard, M Rappolt sought assurance that there would be specific targets for the next financial year.  P Mitchell reported that the targets would be in place.
P Mitchell reported that the target to clear the backlog of complaints would be achieved by the end of March 2010.  The way forward now is to ensure there is a major focus on complaints with a new weekly update system in place.
	P Mitchell

P Mitchell

	
	
	

	10.20.2
	Finance Report – Month 11- TB(10)29 - R Eley
R Eley presented the report and outlined the key points around income, activity, workforce and capital associated with Month 11.  It was noted that the February revenue position was £3.34m overspent compared to the revised plan, an in-month deterioration of £1.04m which was slightly better than that experienced in January.

The Board accepted the report and assurances
	

	
	
	

	10.20.3
	Report from the Finance Committee – N Coker
N Coker gave a verbal report from the last Finance Committee meeting.  A good presentation had been received on the Supply Chain that gave assurance that the savings that had been predicted for Procurement will be realised if the new system is implemented as planned.

It was also anticipated that the March figures may also be disappointing, however this gives a clear challenge for next year to ensure there is active management of the CRP’s from month one.

It was noted that there were a number of concerns related to specific departments, however there are plans in place that will be monitored closely in terms of delivery.

M Rappolt requested that there is a year-end report of where the variances are and the top issues that have caused each variance so that assurance can be sought that they are being addressed in the following year.  Report to be reviewed at the next Trust Board meeting in May 2010.
	R Eley

May 10

	
	
	

	10.20.4
	Board Assurance Framework - TB(10)30 - P Jenkinson
P Jenkinson presented the framework in the new format. One additional risk had been added since the last meeting which related to aligning the Trust’s activity and capacity with the commissioners as there is a risk to patient safety and quality of care provided if the Trusts capacity plans are not aligned with the activity assumptions of the commissioners.  The new format was seen to be clear and helpful and links well to the risks on the risk register.

The Board accepted the report and assurances
	

	
	
	

	10.20.5
	Report from the Risk, Assurance & Compliance (RAC) Committee - TB(10)31 - E Gilthorpe
E Gilthorpe presented the key messages from the RAC committee as detailed on the report.  It was noted that apart from three all the overdue serious untoward incidents would be completed by the end of March.  It was noted that new sustainable processes and solutions are being put into place to ensure future SUI’s are resolved within the set timeframes however it was noted that there would be some exceptional cases due to their complexity that would not be completed in the 60-day target.

The Board accepted the report and assurances
	

	
	
	

	10.20.6
	Report from the Audit Committee - TB(10)32 - M Rappolt

M Rappolt gave a verbal report of the key messages from the Audit Committee meeting held on 24 March 2010.

1. The Audit Committee noted the progress made in strengthening operational controls over Agency and Bank nursing. But although an Internal Audit report gave reasonable assurance on the use of agency and locum staff, including medical staff, overall the Committee was very concerned that there was no evidence that where agencies not approved by the NHS Supply Agency were used appropriate pre-employment checks and induction were not undertaken. The Committee felt this is a potential patient safety issue and strongly recommend to the Board that rapid action be taken to address this.  It was noted that the checklist that has been developed must be applied in all cases where non-NHS agency staff are being booked and the use of this checklist must be monitored.  P Mitchell to ensure the 24-hour site management team carry out induction programmes when new agency staff arrive on site for duty.

2. The Audit Committee undertook its annual review of Standing Orders and SFIs and with a few very minor wording amendments recommended them to the Board for approval.

The Trust Board endorsed the approval of the updated Standing Orders, SFI’s and Scheme of Delegation.
3. An External Audit review of financial management in Specialist Medicines concluded that because of the high turnover in post holders the Directorate had not been appropriately financially managed over the past year. There was every expectation that new permanent appointments recently made would change this. Lessons to be learned from this review include:

a. The need to speed up financial decision making particularly where it relates to the employment of additional clinical staff

b. The need to involve nursing staff more fully in the financial management of the Directorate

c. The need to ensure that there is a deeper day to day understanding of what is happening financially in the Directorate

The Audit Committee recommended that the Director of Operations ensures that these lessons are taken on board, addressed and shared with other Directorates

4. The Committee considered an Internal Audit report on the management of complaints. Regrettably it gave limited assurance that the Trust was dealing with and responding to patient complaints in a consistent manner. As has been regularly reported to the Board over a number of years less than 50% of patient complaints are responded to within the Trust’s internal target timescales of 25 days.  While the Audit Committee accepts that there will always be complex situations where the internal target of 25 days cannot be met evidence suggests that other Trusts achieve in the order of 70% compliance or better against similar internal targets. The report sets out a number of recommendations for improving complaint response times and the Director of Nursing has accepted these. The Audit Committee recommended that the Executive give her every support in implementing them and that the Board pays particular attention to the complaints response times in the Balanced Scorecard and looks for significant improvement in performance within the next 6 months.

5. The Audit Committee were very pleased to note that an Internal Audit review of cleaning services gave significant assurance on high standards of cleaning within the Trust. However the Audit Committee was very concerned that one year after award a contract had still not been signed with the supplier of cleaning services, MITIE. In the view of the Committee this poses serious commercial risk to the Trust and is poor practice. Assurances were given by the Deputy Director of Estates that the contract would be signed by the end of April. It was recommended that the Chief Executive monitor this situation closely to ensure that this happens.

6. Internal Audit reviews of the Financial Ledger and Cash and Treasury Management gave significant assurance of the integrity of the systems and procedures in place.

7. A similar review of Income and Credit Management gave reasonable assurance on the income side but only limited assurance on the credit management side. The Finance Director accepted that improved debtor control is critical for the future financial health of the Trust and for our FT application and has instigated a programme of remedial action. The Audit Committee recommended that targets for debtors be established for 2010/11 and that these are reported to and monitored by the Finance Committee on a monthly basis and reported regularly to the Board as part of the financial and performance scorecard reports.

8. The Audit Committee had received another very satisfactory report from the Counter Fraud officer and congratulated her on her achievements in 2009/10. It was suggested to the Board that time is found in the coming year for a short presentation by her to the Board on counter fraud activities within the Trust.

9. The Audit Committee agreed key performance indicators for Internal Audit for the coming year, considered and agreed its own plan of work for 2010/11, reviewed its annual report to the Board, reviewed the effectiveness of internal and external audit and considered its own self assessment of performance for 2009/10.
The Board accepted the report and assurances
	P Mitchell

N Deans

	10.21
	REPORTS FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEES
	

	
	
	

	10.21.1
	Care and Environment progress report - TB(10)33 - N Deans
N Deans presented the report that updated on the improvements to the sites physical environment during March 2010.  It was noted that the new restaurant on 1st Floor, Lanesborough Wing would be opened on Wednesday 31 March 2010.
	

	
	
	

	10.21.2
	Report from St George’s University of London (SGUL) - S Hilton
S Hilton gave a verbal update on the current status of the St Georges University of London.  The following points were noted.

· It is six months since the decision was taken not to merge with the Royal Holloway.  SGUL is therefore the only independently governed medical school in the UK; it is also unique in its partnership with Kingston University where there is a joint faculty of health and social care sciences.  Between the two organisations, virtually all health professionals are trained within this sector; this is at the heart of developing an academic health and social care system as opposed to an academic health science centre of which there is already three very large centres in London.

· SGUL is very strong on medical education, all medical schools in the UK have been assessed by the GMC and SGUL has the best medical curriculum in London.

· New roles are being developed within healthcare i.e. physician assistants, emergency care practitioners, healthcare scientists, and medical informaticians, SGUL are ground breaking in courses for all of these positions.

· SGUL have also recently been approved to award their own research degrees.
· SGUL students have achieved a number of national awards.
	

	
	
	

	10.22
	ANY OTHER URGENT BUSINESS
	

	10.22.1
	Stroke Assessment
M Bailey reported that an external assessment had taken place on Monday 29 March to assess the units readiness for being a Hyper Acute Stroke Unit and the unit has been approved, this means that the Trust will now receive full tariff, this is good news financially and recognition for all the hard team work which has taken place to achieve this status.
	

	
	
	

	10.22.2
	HR & Workforce Committee
S Storey gave a verbal update from the HR & Workforce committee meeting held on 8 March.  Progress is being made to the Education Strategy which will be linked in with the Integrated Business Plan for the Foundation Trust application, performance management had been discussed and work has taken place to analysis the workforce hotspots; departments facing the greatest challenges around vacancy levels and levels of agency staff. Feedback was also received from the recent staff survey.
	

	
	
	

	10.23
	QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC

The following questions were raised at the meeting.

Mike Squires

Question 1- What is the 'Challenged Trust Board' and where does it get its money from?

This question had already been answered in the Finance Report.

Question 2 - What does a £42.8 financial challenge for the year mean?

R Eley responded to this question, in summary it relates to either additional savings required for the year or additional income generation.

Question 3- How will the ACU minimise the Trust's funding? 

R Eley responded to this question.  The Trust receives payment for the work carried out based on certain rules set out by the ACU.  Additional work carried out by the Trust i.e. additional demand management (A&E attendances) that has not been agreed by the ACU will be challenged by the ACU, it is hoped that the funding will be recovered; however this may not be in full.  The role of the ACU is to ensure that activity is appropriately commissioned and that only commissioned activity is paid for.
Question 4 - Who expects outpatient activity in poly system care to be provided at lower cost?

N Coker reported there is an assumption that care in the community is cheaper than care in hospital, however this will need testing.  NHS London have carried out detailed financial modelling which shows that community settings do not have the overheads and expensive staffing infrastructures as seen in general hospitals, therefore the assumption has been made which will need to be proven.

Question 5 What effect is the closure of a full A&E department in the sector likely to have on St George's

M Bailey gave a brief from the recent reviews which have been taking place to look at improvements in delivering healthcare within the sector in the most appropriate settings.

G Hibbert reported there should be a better communication with the general public to give a background to the proposals.
	

	
	
	

	10.24
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting of the Trust Board will be held on 25 May 2010 at 2.00pm in the Philip Constable Board Room.
	

	
	
	


The minutes of the Trust Board meeting held on 26 January 2010 were agreed by the Board on 30 March 2010 and signed by the Chair.

	Date
	Action
	Lead / Date Due
	Outcome

	March 2008

Minute 08.29.1.2
	To provide annual monitoring reports against delivery of the Estates Strategy.
	N Deans

March 2010
	Estates Strategy being re-written as an updated full condition survey taking place

To be reviewed at the September 2010 TB meeting.

	Nov 2008

Minute

08.102.2.11
	The Trust to have contracts in place for all its income transactions.
	R Eley

March 2010
	Contracts with SGUL to be completed by July 2010.

SLA/Contracts with other organisations to be completed by end of December 2010.

	Nov 2008

Minute

08.102.2.11
	The Trust will soon have a Commercial Directorate in place to manage income relationships.  To deal with expenditure relationships the Trust needs to permit the procurement department to have full authority to this area.  There needs to be significant culture change
	R Eley

March 2010
	Commercial Directorate now in place and setting up expenditure relationships.

This item to be removed.

	Nov 2008

Minute

08.102.2.11
	Enforcement of procurement procedures, and introduction of supply chain management
	R Eley

March 2010
	This item has now been resolved and can be removed.

	March 2009 Minute 09.42.2.5
	Executive Directors to review the Trust’s values against the NHS Constitution.
	D Astley

March 2010


	Revised Trust value statement has been completed.

This item to be removed.

	March 2009 Minute 09.43.2.1
	Progress against the Patient Satisfaction survey to be reported to the Board in six months time.
	A Robertson

March 2010
	PICKER results have been received and workshop taking place to review the results in detail.

To be reviewed at the May TB meeting.

	Jan 2010

Minute

10.4.1
	24/7 Clinical Site Management – action plan on the redesign of services to be reviewed.
	A Thorne

May 2010
	

	March 2010

Action plan
	Estates Strategy – being re-written and will be reviewed in September 2010 with the updated details.
	N Deans

Sept 2010
	

	March 2010

Action plan
	Written contracts with SGUL to be in place by end of July 2010

SLA’s/Written contracts with all other organisations to be in place by December 2010
	R Eley

July 2010

R Eley

January 2011
	

	March 2010

Action Plan
	Results from the recent PICKER survey to be reviewed at the May TB meeting.
	A Robertson

May/July 2010
	Results to be reviewed when published by CQC


1

